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Dear Families and Friends,

I have the opportunity to read newsletters and annual reports from many human service agencies.
It strikes me that most of what I read is about the business of operating an agency and fund raising,
and little about the persons served. For the past several years I know that the Messenger has tried
to maintain a balance between keeping our readers aware of the “forces” impacting the business
and operations of the Manor, and what the men at the Manor are doing on a daily basis. If you feel
that we lean too far one way or another, please do not hesitate to contact Amy Carmack or myself.

I would like to congratulate our Special Olympics participants on a terrific year to date. We are the
reigning Senior Division Basketball State Champions. In the summer games held in Bloomington
our men participated in Bocce Ball and received nine medals, and in Track and Field events the
men received seven medals. The men are now working on their baseball skills.

The men have also participated in many special activities including a Yacht trip on Lake Michigan,
a trip to the Washington Park Zoo, an evening at the horse races, and many baseball games for the
Sox and Cubs. The Chorus and Signers were on television during a recent telethon. The rainy
weather has provided steady grass growth for the mowing crew and the sheltered workshop has
maintained a continuous supply of work. We are happy to report that, on average, we have ex-
ceeded our goal for the number of men working and volunteering in the community.

The lifecycle continues at the Manor. We mourn the loss of Eddie Koci and Tom Buffenmyer.
Eddie was 64 years of age and had lived at the Manor nearly 39 years. Tom was 59 years old and
also came to the Manor in 1971. Eddie and Tom will each be memorialized with plaques in the
main Chapel. We also want to welcome our newest resident to Lombard House, William “Billy”
Bell. See Pages 4 and 5 for photos and information about our most recent clients.

We are very excited to have been awarded a three-year accreditation from CARF – the Commis-
sion on Accreditation of Rehabilitation Facilities. This is the fifth consecutive three-year accredita-
tion and indicates a “dedication and commitment to improving the quality of the lives of the per-
sons served.”

The financial crisis in Illinois and the State budget continues to make it difficult to plan and budget
with a high degree of confidence. The current State budget does cut funding for Human Services
with additional cuts of 2.5% or more still in the discussion phase. I can say with certainty that we
will not receive a cost of living increase from the State for the fifth consecutive year.

I can also say with confidence that we are very fortunate to have the support of our families and
many benefactors. Once again, the Brunch Auction and the Balmoral Golf Outings were very suc-
cessful; thank you to the chairpersons of these events. Thanks to the generosity of our benefactors:
1) we are in the process of upgrading our phone system to better identify where a 911 call is made
from, 2) we have added generators to several group homes, and 3) we have been able to update the
bathrooms at Lombard and Herbstritt homes. We all are very appreciative of your continued sup-
port.

I do realize that a Mission without money will not have many accomplishments. The Mission of
Good Shepherd is to serve the needs of the men who live here. Our Board of Trustees is absolute
in their dedication to the Mission and concern for the safety and quality of care for the men at the
Manor. The support from our benefactors allows us to meet our Mission. We are truly blessed to
have this union of Mission, dedication, and support all focused on serving the needs of the men.
On behalf of the men, the Brothers, and the staff of Good Shepherd, I would like to say thank you
to our Board and benefactors.

Bruce Fitzpatrick
President

President’s Message - Bruce Fitzpatrick
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Brother Alphonsus Brown
Assistant Administrator
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Public Relations Director
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Sheri Martin - Paterson
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We would like to welcome two new dynamic people to
the Good Shepherd Manor Board of Trustees.

Gina Pfeifer is the Vice President
of U.S. Business Integration for
McDonald’s Corporation. In her
words, “I lead a team that project
manages key initiatives in the
U.S.” She has been with McDon-
ald’s for nearly 30 years.

Her real claim to fame, though, is
her “hole in one” in golf in early
July! Gina loves to cook, read,

and knit...but her favorite is spending time with family
and friends.

Gina lives in Burr Ridge. Her brother, John, has been a
resident of Good Shepherd Manor for three years.

Dan Walsh has been a professional
options trader at the Chicago Mer-
cantile Exchange for 10 years. In
2007, he started his own company
trading a variety of products on
both the Chicago Mercantile Ex-
change and Chicago Board of
Trade.

Dan started supporting Good
Shepherd by golfing with his fa-
ther, Board Member Ed Walsh,

almost 20 years ago. He states, “Thankfully my enjoy-
ment of the festivities had more to do with the quality
of the attendees than that of our golf games. I believe
that Good Shepherd Manor provides a sustainable and
viable option for families with members who have dis-
abilities, and it is my hope that my financial expertise
may help me serve the Manor well.”

Dan lives in Glenview with his wife Noelle and two
children, Julian and Jasmine.

Thank you both for serving. We look forward to you
being a part of the Good Shepherd family for years to
come.
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We are pleased to officially announce
that Father Dennis Settles is now the
Chaplain at Good Shepherd Manor.
Board Chairman Jim LaMotte, a life-
long friend of Father Settles, states “I
can’t express how happy I am that Fa-
ther Settles is at GSM. He is a gentle,
kind, and humble man of God.” Jim
goes on to liken Father Settles to

Brother Alphonsus, which, to those of us who know Brother Alphonsus,
is a compliment in the highest degree.

Father Dennis Settles grew up in Kankakee and attended St. Stanislaus
School and St. Patrick Central High School, both in Kankakee. He was
ordained a priest on May 22, 1965 by Bishop Martin McNamara at the
Cathedral of St. Raymond Nonnatus in Joliet, Illinois. Since the time of
his ordination, Father Settles has served the Diocese of Joliet as a parish
priest and the Director of Vocations of the Diocese.

Father Settles has served at the following parishes:
St. John Vianney, Lockport

St. John the Apostle, Villa Park
St. Mary Immaculate, Plainfield

St. Joseph, Joliet
St. Mary, West Chicago

St. Joseph, Downers Grove
Sts. Peter & Paul, Naperville

St. Charles Seminary, Romeoville
St. Patrick, Momence
St. Pius X, Lombard

St. Martin of Tours, Kankakee

Father Settles came to St. Martin of Tours in Kankakee in the summer
of 1993. While serving there he oversaw a three-phase building program
which consisted of an addition of two new classrooms to the school, a
new rectory located on the parish grounds, and a new parish center.
Father Settles called St. Martin’s his home for the past 17 years.

After 45 years of faithful service to the Diocese of Joliet, he retired, and
has now come to Good Shepherd Manor to live and serve.

In his leisure time Father enjoys watching soccer at all levels (he has
especially enjoyed the World Cup series) and reading. His brother and
sister and their spouses reside in Manteno. The five of them get together
for lunch, barring emergencies, each Wednesday.

Father Settles said, “ I am happy being at Good Shepherd Manor. Being
here provides a nice combination of being retired and staying involved.”

A big thank you to everyone who had a part in bringing Father Settles to
Good Shepherd Manor. His service to us will be a blessing!

The Manor Welcomes Our
New Chaplain Fr. Dennis Settles

New Board Members

Dan Walsh

Gina Pfeifer
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Larry Klein came to GSM on 2-
25-09. Larry came to GSM from
Shapiro Center. Larry enjoys
spending time with others and
enjoys going out on outings, as
well as listening to the Beatles.
Larry is a very friendly person
who is always willing to help oth-

ers. Larry currently lives at Herbstritt house.

Donald Matiasek came to GSM on
3-17-09. Donald came to GSM
from Shapiro Center. Donald en-
joys going outside, shopping,
watching traffic, and playing re-
cords. His favorite place to eat is
McDonalds and ice cream. He has

received several musical cards in the mail from family
members, he enjoys playing the cards for other residents
and staff. Donald currently lives at Lombard House.

Frank Brdlik came to GSM on 5-
1-09. Frank was living in a group
home in the Northern suburbs
before coming to GSM. Frank
enjoys spending time with staff
and residents. He certainly looks
forward to visits from his aunt
and uncle. He loves interacting

with others as well as enjoys going on outings. Frank cur-
rently lives at Helen McAllister House.

Residential Services - New Clients by Deb Blake, Director

Harold Harla came to GSM on
12-07-09. Harold was living in a
group home in the Northern
Suburbs before coming to GSM.
Harold enjoys talking about
sports especially football. Harold
is very likeable and enjoys when
staff take him out on outings.

Harold is currently living at Blagrave house.

Andy Devors came to GSM on 1-
27-10. Andy was living in a
group home in Wateska before
coming to GSM. Andy enjoys
keeping busy at GSM. He is very
helpful around the Manor. Andy
likes to work so he can make
money to “go out to eat.” He

also looks forward to visits and weekends with his parents.
Andy currently lives at Maple Street.

Weston Tobeck came to GSM on
1-29-10. Weston was living at
Shapiro Center before coming to
GSM. Weston enjoys going to
KCTC to work each day, as well
as going on as many outings as
possible. Weston is a very like-
able person with a great sense of

humor. Weston enjoys socializing with staff and spending
time with his friends. Weston currently lives at Opler
House.

Mark Chesser came to GSM
on 2-4-10. Mark was living at
Shapiro Center before coming
to GSM. Mark enjoys many
types of entertainment. He
enjoys watching TV, especially
sporting events and westerns
as well as getting the latest

weather updates from the news. Mark also enjoys spend-
ing a greater portion of his free time working on word
searches. He also enjoys spending time with staff. Mark is
currently living at Herbstritt House.

We WELCOME
new residents to
Good Shepherd
Manor.

…..More New Residents can be found on Page 5
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Visitor Policy
The Manor has instituted a visitor policy for all

houses and buildings. All visitors are now
required to sign in as they enter a group home
or the Manor. Our thanks to everyone for their

cooperation in abiding by this organization-
wide policy.

Greetings from the Day Program,

The men have been especially busy this spring. Many of the residents continue
to work weekly doing on-campus vocational jobs and off-campus work in the
community. The men have been earning money working on contracts such as,
sugar packaging, media rework, Sanford tubes, and mailings. Like the men
whom work in our campus workshop, the men whom work in the community
continue to take pride in their jobs as well. Several residents work at off-
campus sites including Kroger, K-Mart, and the Holiday Inn. Good Shepherd

also has a lawn mowing crew that mows residential lawns weekly. I would personally like to take this opportu-
nity to congratulate the Good Shepherd Manor residents for their hard work and dedication.

Although work is a very important piece of the men’s lives, they still find time to have fun. The change in
weather allows the men more opportunities to go out and participate in activities in the community. The men
recently enjoyed a yacht trip on Lake Michigan and have attended several White Sox baseball games. There
are many more activities to look forward to before the summer is over. This summer we have outings planned
for the Chicago Bears Training Camp, the Gladiolus Festival, and the Lake County Fair. The nice weather
also allows the men a chance to enjoy smaller spontaneous outings, like a trip to the park to feed the ducks or
ice cream with some friends. What ever the activity, the men rarely pass up the opportunity to relax and have
some fun!

SEE PAGE 19 FOR JULY DAY PROGRAM PHOTOS

Day Program Services by Frank Lamie, Director

Paul Warrick came to GSM on 4-
28-10. Paul was living at home
with his mother, and attended a
day program in Morris before
coming to GSM. Paul enjoys
spending time with the other resi-
dents at GSM. Paul can always be
seen with a big smile on his face,
and is always very friendly to oth-

ers. He also enjoys going on home visits with his mother.
Paul currently lives at Lombard House.

Fred Ouellette came to GSM on 5-
4-10. Previously, Fred was living
in the Joliet area in a residential
group home. Fred enjoys staying
busy and hanging out with his
friends. He enjoys going on out-
ings and working on the grounds
and outside of GSM. Fred cur-
rently lives at Maple Street.

William “Billy” Bell came to GSM
on 6-16-10. Billy was in a nursing
home in Morris before coming to
GSM. Billy enjoys coloring pictures
for others, and seems to always have
a smile on his face. Billy currently is
living at Lombard House.



Manor Scrapbook - Family Picnic 2010
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Rex and Ruth Hartman enjoying the picnic together Martin Curtis and his family by the Momence Fire Truck

President Bruce Fitzpatrick (L) and Volunteer James
Stevenson grilling the hamburgers and hotdogs! L to R Jack and Marge Hayes with Tom Hayes filling their

plates! Lots of delicious food...oh what to choose?!

The Czajka/Zurek Family enjoying the day.
Hot dog or hamburger? Sandy Nikolic serving (L to R) Rick
Byrne, Bill Byrne and Sue Eltzroth
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Brunch Auction - The Best Is Yet To Come... May 2, 2010

The 36th Annual Brunch Auction was held on Sunday, May 2, 2010 at the Oak Brook Marriott Resort in Oak
Brook, IL. The theme was The Best is Yet to Come! Guests were entertained by the Sinatra-style talents of
Mick Porter. It was an elegant afternoon of seeing good friends, bidding on those must-have auction items, and
giving support to Good Shepherd Manor. Longtime friend of the Manor Ted Neswold was given the Amicus
Certus award. We sincerely thank Co-Chairs Gary Ryan and Joan O’Brien and their committee of dedicated
volunteers for providing a wonderful event. A big thank you also to everyone who donated items for the auc-
tions and sponsorship dollars, and to those who attended. The 2011 event is being planned for Sunday, May 1,
2011 at the Westin Hotel Yorktown Center in Lombard...hope to see you there!

OUR APOLOGIES TO GEORGE AND BETTY LOMBARD & THE LOMBARD COMPANY
WHOSE SPONSORSHIP WAS INADVERTENTLY LEFT OUT OF THE PROGRAM!
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SHEPHERDS ENDOWMENT SOCIETY

DEFERRED ESTATE GIFTS

Membership Recognition

GUIDING STARS

The Burton Family
Jack & Marge Hayes

Bill & Helen McAllister
The Foster-Makolondra Family

MAGI

Albert J. LaVezzi
Elizabeth A. Marcoux

Edmund T. & Irene K. Yenshaw

ARCHANGELS

Anonymous*
Lucille Dujsik

Virginia M. Kelly
Irving & Vivian Skolnick
The Rex Hartman Family*

Alan Liska & Heather Liska
Ralph A. & Lucille B. Smith

Bud & Ginny Webber and Family
The Family of Helene, Jack & Jackie Sullivan

Doug, Greg, and Tom Hill & Jackie Hill Ebben*
Orville Wolter & Dale Rosenbrock Family*

ANGELS

Betty Rathbun*
Mrs. Edward B. Starke

Jim & Marcia Czerwionka

INNKEEPERS

Bruce & Mary Fitzpatrick
The Robert A. Golden Family

Ray & Sylvia Termenas and Family

CONFIDENTIAL RECOGNITION LEVELS

JoAnn Sheehan
James P. Vickers
Leonard J. Zurek

The Leonard Trust
Frederick M. Brafman

Bob & Judy O’Loughlin
Raymond & Dora Runde

The Dean & Jean Hill Family
John & Mary Wild Family*

Donors
Fr. John Antczak

John Paul Rice, Sr.

Agnes Jean Kinsella

Fr. Donald C. Kocher

Mort & Shirley Oman

Robert & Catherine Taibl

Herb and Catherine Conard

We welcome the newest members of the Shepherds Endowment Society! Their names are
marked with an asterisk. We also extend special appreciation to existing members who made
additional contributions over the past few months: Jack & Marge Hayes, James P. Vickers, and
the Leonard Trust.
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his relatives and his friends at GSM...and a good
cup of coffee! We decided that Mike would want
his friends to continue to be well-cared for just
like he was. Good Shepherd Manor was very
good to Mike over the years, and his death won’t
end the need to keep on caring for his old bud-
dies and others to come along in the future. His
life is over but the work and love goes on. So we
decided to make the gift of $100,000 to the
Manor. The remainder will be donated to a Knox
College fund used to help disadvantaged Gales-
burg area students who would otherwise not be
able to attend college. Knox was the only college
Mike really knew anything about as it is located
in his hometown, and was attended by Mike’s
mother, father, brother and uncle.

Back when Mike first started living at Good Shep-
herd Manor about 30 years ago, the family set aside
about $20,000 in “emergency money” just in case
Mike needed something that the State or GSM
could not provide in the future. Whatever was left
of the emergency money was to be divided amongst
Mike’s siblings upon his death. For the entire 30
years the money was never spent, and was invested
and reinvested in various funds. It went up and
down, but mostly up. By the time Mike died, it had
grown to more than $100,000. Since Mike would
no longer need the money, it became time to dis-
tribute it. But what would Mike want done with it?
Mike had many loves in life: school (especially
Galesburg High School), Special Olympics, travel-
ling, eating out, and visiting with anyone who
would listen. But nothing meant more to Mike than

For information about how you can help provide perpetual care for the men of Good Shepherd Manor, please
feel free to contact any one of us regarding your membership in the Shepherds Endowment Society or to
remember GSM in your will.
Dr. Jim Czerwionka cell (815) 351-1999 or drjcz@yahoo.com
Amy Carmack (815) 472-3700 Ext. 332 or acarmack@goodshepherdmanor.org
Bruce Fitzpatrick (815) 472-3700 Ext. 310 or bfitzpatrick@goodshepherdmanor.org

Dean Hill and his children, L to R: Jackie Hill Ebben, Greg Hill, Tom Hill,
Dean Hill, Mike Hill, Doug Hill

Mike Hill came to GSM as a resident on March 7, 1976. He passed away 33 years later on June 25, 2009. He
continues to be missed by all. This is a story about his family. His folks, Dean and Jean, were two of the earli-
est members of the Shepherds Endowment Society. Recently Mike’s four siblings also joined. This is their
story. We thank Mike’s brother, Doug and Doug’s wife, Cathy for writing this story and providing the family
photo.

Mike and his beloved
coffee!



PREVENTION OF HEAT RELATED OCCURENCES:

Give extra fluids (1/2 cup per hour when over 85 degrees) unless on fluid restriction
Keep out of the heat

Keep cool
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NURSING SERVICES by Sheri Martin-Paterson, RN

Happy Summer Season to you all! The Infirmary staff has welcomed Michelle Purnell as full-time
transport staff effective June 4th. Michelle has several years of experience working in group home
settings and seems to fit very well into the Good Shepherd Manor family. Michelle lives in
Kankakee with her husband Jeremy and two children, Elizabeth, and Jeremy, Jr. Please wel-
come Michelle if you get the chance. Michelle was referred to Good Shepherd Manor by Ashley
Munson, overnight care worker.

As the summer sun beams upon us this season, please remember, nearly all of our residents take
medications that make them more susceptible to sunburn. Blood pressure medications, diuret-
ics, antihistamines and certain psychotropic medications can all interact with the
sun. Please make sure that if you take your family member outside, even on a partially cloudy
day, that you apply sunscreen to all exposed skin… paying special attention to ears, back of neck,

noses, and in many cases, thinning hair areas on the top of the head unless the person will be wearing a cap.
Additionally, please familiarize yourselves with the signs and symptoms of heat stroke and heat exhaustion listed be-

low.
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Antihistamines
Anticholinergics
Phenothiazines

Belladonna Alkaloids

Diuretics
Anti-hypertensive medications
Sedatives
Hypnotics
Tricylic Anti-depressants
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Our Condolences to the family of Eddie Koci who
passed away on July 4, 2010. Eddie was 64 years old
and came to live at the Manor 39 years ago. Eddie loved
everything “cowboy”, puzzle books, and rootbeer!
Funeral services were held at GSM with burial in
Chapel Hills Cemetery in Oakbrook Terrace.

Our Condolences to the Buffenmyer family upon the
death of Tommy Buffenmyer who passed away on
July 9, 2010 following a 2.5 month illness. Tom was 59
years old and came to live at the Manor 38 years ago.
Tom loved helping in the kitchen, visits home, and old
Bella Legosi movies. A memorial service is planned for
July 31.

* * * * *
WELCOME to Delores Caton, our new Chorus Director. Delores has
one son and lives in Manteno. She is the pianist/organist for St. Peter’s
Church in Grant Park. Prior to coming to GSM, she was a Day Care Direc-
tor for many years.

* * * * *
CONGRATULATIONS to Renee Reiss for receiving her Master’s Degree
in Counseling. Renee is a QSP II overseeing the care of the men at Webber,
William McAllister, and Maple Houses.

Manor Matters
WISH LIST

* * *
New or Gently Used: dining room
chairs and tables for the Brothers
Dining Room. (Need 4 tables & 16
chairs)

* * *
Portable GPS Systems (2) for

GSM vehicles
* * *

Kitchen/Food Services
120 Gallon Water Heater

Installed $5,500
* * *

New Computer Server
$8,000

(current server is at capacity)
* * *

To fulfill a Wish List need, contact
Amy Carmack at (815) 472-3700
Ext. 332 or by email at
acarmack@goodshepherdmanor.org

Below are some of the comments received in the accreditation summary from the CARF survey. Good Shepherd Manor
again received a three-year accreditation.

 The Board of Directors is very active in the life of the organization, providing excellent guidance and leadership. The Board
does an excellent job of overseeing the organization’s programs and services, financial situations, and long-range planning.

 The organization benefits from employing a president who has compassion for the persons served and a vision of seeing each
individual, regardless of his disability, achieve his full potential.

 GSM is praised for its fund-development efforts. Grant writing and year-round fund-development activities help offset some of
its financial losses.

 The tenure and commitment of the direct line staff and the management team at GSM are commendable. The organization bene-
fits from personnel who are stable, knowledgeable, and committed to the mission of the organization.

 Funders express a high level of satisfaction with program services. One funder said, “They do things for their residents that other
agencies simply do not do.” Another funder said, “They are truly caring people.”

 The organization is recognized for its recent addition of a full-service infirmary. Residents can access primary care services,
receive on-site x-ray services, receive preparation for special procedures, and even receive hospice services in this setting when
needed. The new infirmary is a tribute to GSM’s commitment to the increased medical needs of its residents who are aging or
more medically fragile.

 GSM is recognized for offering a wide range of age-appropriate activities in the community inclusion program. Persons served
are engaged in each classroom setting. Personnel put a great deal of planning and consideration into how activities will contrib-
ute to the goals of the persons served. The singing and signing group performance was described as “delightful.” In-house work
contracts provide residents with opportunities to supplement their schedule of classes with paid work options.

CONGRATULATIONS GOOD SHEPHERD MANOR STAFF ON THIS ACCREDITATION ACHIEVEMENT!
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Balmoral Golf Outing - June 14...Friends, Fun, Food, & GOLF!



Donations March 1 -

June 30, 2010

Dr. Mohammed A. Abbas
Ace Hardware
Mrs. Mary D. Adam
America's Bistro
American Utility Management, Inc.
Ameriprise Financial Services, Inc.
Animal Care Clinic
Fr. John Antczak
Mr. Gregg S. Arenson
Assumption Parish
Aurelio's Pizzeria
Mr. & Mrs. John Aylward
Mrs. Helen Baggot
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald E. Bailitz
Baker & Taylor Company
Balmoral Woods Country Club
Mr. & Mrs. E. Paul Baxendale
Ms. Katherine L. Bendix
Mr. Roger Benson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Berenson
Dr. Bipin Bhayani
Mr. & Mrs. Ernst J. Biesemier
Mrs. Cynthia A. Blumenthal
Mr. & Ms. Matt Bonomo
Gross & Boyle, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Fred M. Brafman
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Bramer
Mr. & Mrs. James M. Breen
Brothers of the Good Shepherd
Br. Alphonsus Brown
Mr. Charles F. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel F. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Brown
Mrs. Linda Brown
Mr. William B. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Bruner
Mrs. Laverne Buckley
Mrs. Diana Buffenmyer
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy F. Bukowski
Mr. & Mrs. J. Dennis Burke
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O. Burke
Burke, Montague & Associates, L.L.C.
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Burns
Mr. & Mrs. J. Richard Burton
Dr. & Mrs. James T. Burton
Mr. & Mrs. David Byars
Mr. Richard C. Byrne III
Byrne Transportation Services, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Eduardo A. Campins
Ms. Amy Carmack
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Carr
Central Rehab, Inc.
Chicago From The Lake, Ltd.
Ms. Carol Churilla

City Beverage
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Clodi
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Collins
R. W. Collins Company
Columbian Club Charitable Foundation
Mr. Aaron Combs
Mr. & Mrs. John Combs
Mr. & Mrs. Herb Conard
The Condon Group
Mr. & Mrs. Martin T. Conroy
Convent of The Holy Spirit
Ms. Mary Alice Cooke
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony B. Corrado
Mrs. Betty L. Cosme
Ms. Helen Coufoudakis
Mrs. Yvonne S. Courville
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Curtis
Mr. Tracy Curtis
Ms. Colette M. Cusack
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Cusick
Cydonia Capital, L.L.C.
Dr. & Mrs. James R. Czerwionka
Dean Foods Matching Gift Program
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell L. Devors
Dillman True Value Hardware
Mrs. Joan C. Dobrez
Mr. & Mrs. David E. Doyle
Mr. Joseph J. Dudenhoefer
Mrs. Anne C. Duffy
Col. & Mrs. Brian Duffy
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Dufrain
State Representative Lisa Dugan
Mr. Gerald Dujsik
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Dujsik
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Dusek
Mrs. Joan R. Easter
Mr. & Mrs. Steven F. Ebben
EDCO Partners, Inc.
Mr. James E. Egan
Mr. Randall G. Ehardt Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Gary F. Enderle
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Enderle
Esco Insurance Agency, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas N. Essig
Exelon United Way System Office
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Farr Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Faxel
Mr. Thomas W. Fisher
Katie & Sean Fitzgerald Memorial Foundation
Mr. Daniel P. Fitzgerald
The Fitzgerald Law Firm, P.C.
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce R. Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond P. Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas F. Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Flaska
Ms. Nancy A. Foster
Ms. Nancy A. Foster
Mrs. Phyllis Frager
Francesca's Fortunato
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph W. Franco

G & G Broadway Printing, Inc.
G & J Construction
Gallagher Asphalt Corporation
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred P. Gannon
O'Neill & Gasparado, LLC
Ms. Gina J. Gavin
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Gessner
Mrs. Dolores J. Giampetro
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Gilmartin
Mr. & Mrs. Paul J. Ginger
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Gleeson
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Godwin
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden
Mr. Robert A. Golden Jr.
Good Shepherd Manor Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Philip M. Gordon
P & G Fund of The Greater Cincinnati Founda-
tion
Mr. & Mrs. Nathaniel R. Green
Law Offices Daniel M. Greenberg, Chartered
Ms. Patricia Grogan
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Habas
Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Hallstein
Mr. & Mrs. Carl J. Hamann
Mr. & Mrs. Victor H. Hampton
Ms. Marlese Hardisty
Mr. & Mrs. Harlan A. Harla
S. Robert Harla DO PA
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Havey
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Haydock
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Hayes
Mr. Ned B. Heflin
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Heflin
Dr. David L. Hegg
Dr. & Mrs. Bernard Heilicser
Mr. & Mrs. Donald J. Henry
Mr. John M. Henry
Mrs. Joanne Hermann
Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Hess
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Hill
Hilton Garden Inn
Mrs. Janet M. Hoadley
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Hoekstra
Mr. & Mrs. Steven L. Hoekstra
Hogan Walker, L.L.C.
The Home Depot
Homestead Restaurant
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Horn
Mrs. Gwen J. Howski
Ms. Debra A. Hurley
Senator Toi W. Hutchinson
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Hynes
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Iannucci
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Igras
Insight Financial Group Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. George A. Iwanski
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Jackson
JK Steel Erectors
Joliet Job Core
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Joutras

M E S S E N G E R
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Donations Continued

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kalafut
Kankakee Emblem Club 414
Kankakee Glass Company
Mr. & Mrs. Martin L. Katz
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Kehoe Sr.
The Keller Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Michael A. Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Ketteler
Mr. & Mrs. Mark D. Kinsella
Mr. & Mrs. George Kirchmann
Mr. John J. Kleckauskas
Knights of Columbus
Knights of Columbus #11358
Knights of Columbus #7984
Knights of Columbus #8002
Knights of Columbus #845
Mrs. Pauline A. Kobylarczyk
Koch Foundation, Inc.
Fr. Donald C. Kocher
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald E. Koci
Mr. & Mrs. Keith A. Koci
Mr. Martin J. Koldyke
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Krein
Dr. & Mrs. David M. Krencik
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas B. Kret
LaBeau Bros., Inc.
Mrs. Audrey E. Lagermann
Ms. Mary Teclaw Lake
Mr. & Mrs. James L. LaMotte
Mr. Bernard Lavoie
Judge Harry D. Leinenweber &

Mrs. Lynn Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Leonard
Lettuce Entertain You Enterprises, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Liberman
Mr. & Mrs. Richard P. Lindberg
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Lindberg Jr.
James Lindholm & Susan D. Schaffrath
Mr. Alan E. Liska
Mr. Loren Little
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Lococo
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard
Mr. & Mrs. Edward R. Lutkus
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Lutkus
M & R Trucking of Illinois, Inc.
Mallaney's CARSTAR
Mr. John Malmrose
Mrs. Patricia A. Maloney
Ms. Shannon Maloney
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Malpasuto
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome W. Mandell
Mr. & Mrs. Robert T. Mangan
Manteno Golf Club
Ms. Elizabeth Anne Marcoux

Marketing & Technology Group, Inc.
Mr. John M. Martin
Mr. Richard Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene A. Masella
MB Financial Bank
Rev. James H. McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. Donald F. McCormack
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. McCue
Mrs. Beatrice L. McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. John H. McIntosh
Mr. & Mrs. Greg McKnight
McMaster-Carr Supply Company
Mr. & Mrs. John E. McParland
Ms. Mary McPhillips
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady
Minne Monesse Golf Course
Momence Bottle Gas Service
Monical Pizza Corporation
Ms. Phyllis Monks
Mrs. Carol G. Morse
Mr. & Mrs. Clifford G. Mortell
Dr. & Mrs. John W. Mortell
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Murray
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Nash
Ms. Amy Neswold
S. T. Neswold and Associates, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard J. Nick
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Nikolic
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Nikolic Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Nilles
Dr. & Mrs. Edward R. O'Brien
Mr. & Mrs. Howard S. O'Connor
Mr. John R. O'Connor
Mr. William J. O'Connor
Ms. Chauntelle O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene A. O'Neill
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel T. O'Rourke
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Olander
Mr. and Mrs. Mort E. Oman
Optech Orthotics & Prosthetics
Orr & Voss Lumber Company
Mr. John A. Pawlikowski
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Pechar
Ms. Gina Pfeifer
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick L. Pflieger
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond C. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Pilotte
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Podl
Mr. Mick Porter
The Princess Cafe
Provena St. Mary's Hospital
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Quan
The Ram Group, Inc.
Mr. Thomas G. Regnier
Mrs. Margean Renison
Ms. Linda M. Ricchio
Mr. John Paul Rice Sr.
Riverview OB-GYN, Ltd.
Mrs. Honore Roat

Rockert Dental
Mr. & Mrs. James Rohr
Mr. Michael Roman
Mr. & Mrs. John Rosenbrock
Mr. & Mrs. Donald B. Ross
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald L. Ross
Manteno Rotary Club
Ms. Kathleen H. Runde
Mr. & Mrs. Gary C. Ryan
Mrs. Marilyn A. Ryan
Ms. Nancy A. Ryan
Dr. & Mrs. Richard J. Ryan
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Ryan
Richard J. Ryan, D.D.S.
Salvation Army
Santanna Energy Services
Mr. & Mrs. Frank M. Santori
T.A. Schmidt Trucking, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Louis A. Schmitt
Mr. & Mrs. William Schorr
Max C. Schroeder & Jerry Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Rolland Schroeder
Ms. Jane M. Schuleit
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Schwandt
Ms. Sylvia K. Scilzo
Servpro of South Elkhart County
Fr. Dennis Settles
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Sheehan Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis C. Sherwood
Sherwood Electric Inc.
Silver Castle Photo Studio Inc.
Dr. Blair Skolnick
Drs. Irving & Vivian Skolnick
Ms. Donna Slosowski
Mr. & Mrs. Henry A. Slosowski
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Smerz
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph A. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Smith
Sourlis Glass Studio
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Staniszewski
Mrs. Beatrice U. Starke
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Steinhauser
Mrs. Eleanor D. Steinle
Mr. Thomas Steinle
Mrs. Laura Steinle - Kreft
Mrs. Helene F. Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael P. Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Roy J. Swanson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Swanson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Swieringa
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Taibl
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald L. Taylor
James S. Teykl, P.C.
Mr. Brian P. Thomas
Ms. Evelyn T. Thrum
Tobey's Construction & Cartage
Mr. James Tracy
Traxx Sports Bar & Grill
Tucci's
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ANNIVERSARY
Phillips, Ray & Rose (60th)

Ms. Joyce V. Bernardi
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bicek
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Biggs Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Jack E. Bunn
Mr. & Mrs. Merrill Bunn
Dr. & Mrs. James R. Czerwionka
Ms. Marlene Deems
Mr. & Mrs. John Delso
Mr. & Mrs. Lester J. Fahrner
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley M. Filipczak
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce R. Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance Jobin
Mr. & Mrs. F. Martin Kirby
Mr. & Mrs. Paul A. Lyons
Mrs. Catherine R. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Martin
Ms. Kathy McDonough
Ms. Christine Moler
Mr. & Mrs. Bruno S. Padovani
Mr. & Mrs. Ghan M. Patel
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas C. Pavlick Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur R. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Phillips
Mrs. Shirley E. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Poncin
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Pries
Ms. Mary C. Schleyer
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Sienko
Ms. Amy K. Sobkowiak
Mr. Kenneth Stransky & Ms. Jennifer Vrabec
Otto V. Stransky & Son
Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Troy
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy J. Wodka
Mr. & Mrs. Walter J. Zapfel

Vallone Dental Office
VanDrunen Farms
Mr. & Mrs. James P. Vickers
Mr. John F. Vickers
Mrs. Mary C. Volini
Volkmann Diamonds
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Walker
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel E. Walsh
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Walsh
Mrs. Terry Walsh
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Ward
Mrs. Marilouise Warrick
Dr. & Mrs. Peter C. Wasilkoff
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Wasser
Ms. Lillian T. Wawrzon
Mr. Robert H. Wawrzon
Mr. & Mrs. Steven G. Weglarz
Mr. & Mrs. Darrow E. Wells
Hedberg, Tobin, Flaherty & Whalen PC
Mrs. Ann L. Wild
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Williamson
PRP Wine International
Wines for Humanity
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Winkel
Mr. Ronald J. Winkel Sr.
Dr. & Mrs. Lawrence M. Wojcik
Woldhuis Farms/ Sunrise Greenhouse
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund T. Yenshaw
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin C. Yetter
Mrs. Mary W. Zakarian
Mr. & Mrs. Frank G. Zelezinski
Zonta International

Settles, Fr. Dennis (45th)
Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Hess

BIRTHDAY
Anhalt, Mrs. June

Mr. Edward R. Anhalt

Bisadek, Helen (95th)
Ms. Diane Bisadek

Finn, Mary
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

Holke, Edwin (80th)
Mrs. Shirley E. Phillips

O'Loughlin, Judith A.
Ms. Rosalie Saputo

Phelps, Jim
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Satt, William (90th)
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel S. Marder
Mr. & Mrs. Mort E. Oman

HEALTH
Barista, Carolyn

Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Brave, Crystal
Mr. & Mrs. Leon Snapp

Carnevale, Mary
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

Ellis, Anne Marie
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Goldenstein, Pat
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

Hallisey, Tom
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

Lahey, Marie
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Murphy, Bob
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

Rudolph, Jim
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin

Sbabo, Louis & Dorothy
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Taibl

Tributes March 1 -

June 30, 2010

Donations Continued

L to R President Bruce Fitzpatrick, Mark Leyden, and Board
Chairman Jim LaMotte by Jim’s antique fire engine.
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Snapp, Leon
Mr. & Mrs. Leon Snapp

Turner, Shirley M.
Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski

Wright, Irby
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Hirsch

Yonk, Antoinette
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden

HONOR
Byrne & Family, William J.

Ms. Shannon Maloney

Daverese, Br. Anthony
Mrs. Joanne Hermann

Dujsik, Donald
Mr. Gerald Dujsik

Hayes, Jack & Marge.
Mr. & Mrs. James P. Vickers

Kinsella, Thomas J.
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene A. Masella

Kleckauskas, Ronald
Mr. John J. Kleckauskas

Koci, Edward M.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Dusek

MEMORIAL
Altenburg, Ruth

Mrs. Dolores J. Giampetro

Aubidge, Fred
Mrs. Margaret A. Bruckner

Backus, Walter
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Bailey, Lewis H.
Mr. & Mrs. Henry L. Skaggs

Ballweber, Anthony
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Phelps

Barko, Gloria
Mr. Edward M. Barry

Barney, Deedy
Mrs. Margaret A. Bruckner

Basic, Frank
Mrs. Eleanor D. Steinle

Belvedere, Catherine
Mrs. Eleanor D. Steinle

Bevier, Burr
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Phelps

Bishop, Nancy
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Dunlavy
Mrs. Annette M. Kirk

Blayney, Madeline B.
Mr. & Mrs. Steven G. Weglarz

Breske, Ben
Mr. & Mrs. Steven G. Weglarz

Brown, James N.
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Brown

Byrne, Francis
Ms. Kathy Gavin
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Ms. Shannon Maloney
Ms. Therese A. Markwiese
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin
David Peele & Lisa Leyva
Ms. Sarah Thon

Byrnes, Mark
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick

Cary, Vivian
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Cooke, Alvin R.
Ms. Mary Alice Cooke

Cornell, Darlene
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Corrado, Marilyn
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Murnane

Crosby, Bob
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Crowe, Phyllis
F. Michael Sheehan, DDS
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Sheehan Jr.

Curkovich, Nick
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G. McVady

Dainko, Jack
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Nykrin

Daley, Jeremiah
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Small

DeFranceschi, Attilio
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden

Dobrez, John F.
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick

Donato, Mario
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Quan

Dotts, Patricia
Mr. & Mrs. Fred M. Brafman

Dudenhoefer, Patricia
Mr. Joseph J. Dudenhoefer

Dujsik, John
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Dujsik

Dujsik, Lucille
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Dujsik

Dumyahn, Monica E.
Mr. & Mrs. Edward M. McElroy

Duprey, Joan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael R. Phillips

Durrant, Josephine
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Egan, Eileen
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick

Elie, Mary
Pulmonary Exchange Ltd.

Evans, Elizabeth
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

France, Alice
Mrs. Catherine R. Martin

Freundt, Joe
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Kuziel

Galvin, John
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Rook

Galvin, Patty
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Rook

Gannon, Thomas J.
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred P. Gannon

Tributes Continued
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Gatz, Albert
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph A. Smith

Gilligan, Megan
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Dunlavy

Gnapp, Lawrence J.
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Cronin
Ms. Elizabeth Anne Marcoux
Mr. & Mrs. George J. Marcoux Jr.

Gorman, James F.
Mrs. Mary Rita Gorman
Mrs. Mary Joan Prendergast

Gray, Barbara
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Gleeson

Grow, Daniel
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony B. Corrado

Guenther, Margaret
Mrs. Mary Rita Gorman

Helsdingen, Daniel
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G. McVady

Hetfleisch, Fran
Mr. Carm Izzo

Holbrook, Mary B.
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Howski, William P.
Mrs. Gwen J. Howski

Jackewicz, Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Barrett
Frances A. Bergold
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence R. Black
Ms. Santina C. Cantillon
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Kobylenski
Papen Farms Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Winfield Schwartz

Jakubowski, Julia
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Jezewski, Edmund
Mr. & Mrs. Steven G. Weglarz

Karow, Jayne
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Maher, Mary J.
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Byrne Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Makolondra, George S.
Ms. Nancy A. Foster

Martin, Marilyn
Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Hess
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Juriss Jr.
Mrs. Carol G. Morse
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin

Matykiewicz, Dorothy
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

McCarthy, Gerald A.
Rev. James H. McCarthy

McErlean, Betty
Ms. Elizabeth Anne Marcoux

McInerney, Ray
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Mikrut, Steve
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Dunlavy

Mineo, Frank J.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Katula

Morse, Ernest E.
Mr. & Mrs. James L. LaMotte

Murray, James T.
Ms. Lynn B. Murray

Neiryuck, Rene
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Jacobs

O'Brien, Emmett
Ms. Mary E. Johnson

O'Brien, John G.
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G. McVady

O'Mara, Mary Fran
Mrs. Elaine P. Gillespie

Oakes, Keith
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Jackson

Obrochta, Jerome
Mrs. Loretta G. Zaleski

Kelly, Donald P.
Mr. & Mrs. Steven G. Weglarz

Kenealy, Annie
Mrs. Catherine R. Martin

Kiepura, Mary
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Kuziel

Kordell, Marilyn G.
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Cronin

Kotara, Mary
Mrs. Elaine P. Gillespie

Krch, Agnes
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

Ladonski, Helen
Ms. Justine M. Ruffolo

Lagone, Michael
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

LaMotte, Richard
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald E. Bailitz
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Cantwell
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Hess
Kankakee County ETSB (9-1-1)
Mrs. Carol G. Morse
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan

Leitelt, Charles
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Byrne Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McNamara

Leopardo, Bertha
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Liberman, Howard A.
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Liberman
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Liberman
Racheal, Heather, Brandon & Eric Liberman
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Roman
Justin & Lindsay Roman
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Smerz
Ms. Roselyn Zimmerman

Lode, Mary C.
F. Michael Sheehan, DDS

MacLean, John
Ms. Mary Jo Brown

Tributes Continued
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Tributes Continued

Obrochta, Josephine
Mrs. Loretta G. Zaleski

Obrochta, Walter
Mrs. Loretta G. Zaleski

Ploger, Peter
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Sheehan Jr.

Pujdak, Fred
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Enderle

Rellis, Marilyn
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Kuziel

Rigg, Colette
Mrs. Shirley E. Phillips

Sharp, Robert
Mr. & Mrs. Donald B. Ross

Shelton, James
Pulmonary Exchange Ltd.

Simmons, Ken
Mrs. Constance R. Logan

Slesur, Philip
Mrs. Lois C. Pacholski

Smith, Katherine R.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Katula

Smith, Raymond S.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Katula

Smith, Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph A. Smith

Sobczak, Albin F.
Mr. Edward M. Barry

Stern, James R.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Phelps

Toomey, Gertrude
Mrs. Marguerite P. Hillis

Trembly, Arlene
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Troppito, Joel C.
Mr. Charles F. Corrigan Jr.

Trovato, Nick
Mrs. Mary C. Howley

Troy, James
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. Gardner

Voss, John J.
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Ross

Walsh, Loretta
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Weglarz, Adeline
Mrs. Evelyne B. Dombek

Weiler, Eva
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McNamara

Wheeler, Robert D.
Mrs. Elaine P. Gillespie

Wilbert, Marcella
Ms. Mary C. Schleyer

Witry, Mary K.
Ms. Elizabeth Anne Marcoux
Mr. & Mrs. George J. Marcoux Jr.

Wozniak, Ronald
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Enderle

Zamolewicz, Walter P.
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Hefka

SPECIAL INTENTIONS
Anonymous

Mr. Edward M. Barry

SPECIAL OLYMPICS
SUMMER GAMES

GOLD MEDALS
Joe Beck/Don Flaska - Bocce Doubles

Joe Beck - Bocce Singles
Phillip Benbenek - Bocce Singles
Roger Owens - Bocce Singles

Brian Conley - 100 Meter Walk

SILVER MEDALS
Mike Pommier/Mike Staniszewski -

Bocce Doubles
Don Flaska - Bocce Singles
Rex Hartman - Bocce Singles

Brian Conley - 400 Meter Walk
Harold Sikkema - 400 Meter Walk

BRONZE MEDALS
Mike Odom/Paul Hamann -

Bocce Doubles
Paul Hamann - Bocce Singles

Alan Conley - 100 Meter Walk
Pat Munro - 100 Meter Walk

Kevin Conley - 400 Meter Walk

Pat Munro - Softball Throw

In addition, Eldon Schultz received rec-
ognition ribbons for the Softball Throw
and 100 Meter Walk. Congrats all!

Friends J.J. Dudenhoefer and Matt Gibson pose for a picture during
a break between classes.
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July’s theme in the Day Program
was “I AM PROUD TO BE AN

AMERICAN” at the Manor.
Pictured with the decorated class-

room doors clockwise from the top
left: Mark McElroy; Pat Munro (L)
and Dale Rosenbrock; Ed Nicholls
(L) and Joe Beck; Bernard Murray;

Kyle Hiser (L) and Don Starke



Saturday, September 18, 2010
Fall Festival

Sunday, February 27, 2011
A 40th Anniversary Mass and Open House

Sunday, May 1, 2011
Brunch Auction

The Westin at Yorktown Center
Lombard

SAVE THESE DATES!
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